A message from the Headteacher
I post this message to thank parents for the overwhelming support we have had from you since we reopened our doors for all students four weeks ago. So far, the incidences of positive Covid-19 tests have been tiny with only a small number of students having to be sent home to self-isolate. 
I ask parents to check the website twice a day, once in the evening and once before 8am in the morning for any updates.  If I am informed about a positive test in a specific year group in the evening I may have to ask that year group to stay at home the following morning / day until we can track and trace which students need to self-isolate for 14 days.  Those asked to self-isolate will be students who have been in close/direct contact with the student who has tested positive. (See post “Procedure if a student tests positive for Covid-19” Thu 17 Sep 12:05 pm for further details.)
Please also check the website over the weekend.  If I am informed about a positive case over the weekend I will need to ask that year group to stay at home initially on Monday morning so that we can track and trace and then inform parents who needs to self-isolate for 14 days.  Those who do not need to self-isolate and are not contacted via telephone will be informed when to return to college via the website.  With over 240 students in every year group the website is the quickest and most effective way of contacting and communicating with parents at this challenging time.
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